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The Honorable Jeff Longbine, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Financial Institutions and Insurance 

300 SW 10th Avenue, Room 546-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 
 

Dear Senator Longbine: 
 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 51 by Senate Committee on Financial Institutions and 

Insurance 
 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 51 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 
 

 SB 51 would amend the Technology-Enabled Fiduciary Financial Institutions Act.  The 

bill would authorize the Office of the State Bank Commissioner to receive a state and national 

criminal history record check from a private entity if the Kansas Bureau of Investigations or the 

Federal Bureau of Investigations is unable to provide to the criminal history record check.  The 

bill would require the criminal history record check to be kept confidential.  The portions the bill 

dealing with confidentiality of public records would expire on July 1, 2028, unless the Kansas 

Legislature reenacts such portions.   
 

 The Office of the State Bank Commissioner indicates any fiscal effect of SB 51 could be 

absorbed within the agency’s existing resources.  The Kanas Bureau of Investigations indicates 

that any revenue the agency receives from the criminal history record check requests would be 

offset by operating expenditures related to staffing and maintenance of the repository system that 

generates the criminal history check.  The Kansas Legislature indicates the bill would have no 

fiscal effect.  Any fiscal effect associated with SB 51 is not reflected in The FY 2024 Governor’s 

Budget Report.  
 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 
 

 

 

 Adam Proffitt 

 Director of the Budget 

 

cc:  Karen Clowers, Legislative Services 

 Brock Roehler, Office of the State Bank Commissioner 

 Paul Weisgerber, Kansas Bureau of Investigation  


